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Adult Care Center of the Northern Shenandoah Valley

411 N. Cameron St.
Winchester, VA 22601
540-722-2273
adultcare@ntelos.net

 







REMINDERS:





This Saturday, December 31st is our Rubbermaid Sale in the Belk parking lot at Apple Blossom Mall from 8 a.m. to Noon.








-  Jan 11, 3:00 pm, Charity Michael from the Shenandoah Area Agency on Aging will present information about a 6-week Chronic Disease Self-Management Workshop. Learn more about living well with chronic disease or diabetes.


-  Jan 18th at 3:00 Caregivers group on “Tips to reduce wandering.” Speaker: Bob Bell, Alzheimer’s Association




















The Adult Care Center was award a $2,000 Community Impact Grant from the 


United Way of Northern Shenandoah Valley to purchase equipment in order to 


improve and expand our daily exercise sessions.


The Center was awarded a $6,000 from the Wells Fargo Founda)on to develop an 


in-house training and support program for both the family and professional 


caregivers in areas such as stress reduc)on, and taking care of oneself.
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“We love the ACC and are so grateful you are here! Activities are non-stop, yet paced, interesting, engaging, stimulating mentally and/or physically and fun. ACC is safe, clean and organized. All staff and volunteers are well trained, patient, kind, respectful, helpful, communicative, and friendly. We do not worry about Mom’s wellbeing when she is at ACC. We trust you completely and are so appreciative to have an invaluable resource on which we depend. Thank you for all you do for Mom and our family.”                                                                                                                                           


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                Sarah Ohlidal                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    


Family Member of a Center Participant 








Dear Families,





I hope everyone had a good Christmas. Thank you for all the thoughtful holiday treats and cards. Also, thanks to all who were able to make it to our Christmas party December 14th. I heard lots of positive comments that evening about our music program, and the engagement of our participants.





One thing is sure at the Center, your loved one is offered a wide variety of activities daily. Grants and donations help us purchase some pretty neat pieces of exercise equipment such as medicine balls, body blades, weights, cycles, and more. Our music room is bursting with tone chime bars, guitars, drums, bells, rain sticks, and shakers. I am writing a grant this week requesting ukuleles!!





We also enjoy crossword puzzles, trivia, and Scrabble games. During expressive art, quality canvases, paints, and brushes come out for those who enjoy creating artwork, or simply benefit from the repetitive motion of brush strokes.





Most important to us is that activities are meaningful (we really do work on range-of-motion in exercise, for example), age-appropriate, and person-centered. At times during the day, we may have three activities going on to reflect diverse needs and interests. 





I am very proud of the ACC staff. In reviewing your surveys, and talking with you, I know you find them to be top-notch, too. Whether it is providing personal care with that extra loving touch, or helping with activities to help make each day more meaningful, this group is here for the right reasons. 


Thank you for making sure we know you see that too!





Happy New Year!





~Jane
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Jessie Clatterbuck, a James Wood High School Senior, created this incredible town scene for our participants to assemble.


Jessie interned with Dr. Mariecken Fowler of Winchester Neurological Consultants as part of the Gifted Independent Study Program.


Because of her interest in Neurology and Alzheimer’s disease, Jessie was referred to us for a special project. We’re thrilled with what Jessie created, and know our participants will enjoy putting together “their town” for many afternoons to come. �Thanks Jessie and Dr. Fowler!














Nurses Notes


Reducing the Risk of Aspiration


Risk of aspiration (i.e., something enters the lungs which should not have) becomes increasingly high with age, and especially in people with dementia. The most common first sign of concern is that a loved one tends to cough while drinking. A health care provider can order a procedure called a barium swallow or ‘cookie swallow’. This allows the radiologist to examine the process of swallowing, and he/she may indicate the use of a thickening agent.


The product most often recommended is called Thick-it. It is available without a prescription, and can be used by the family to thicken liquids (you should of course inform the health care provider that you are using it, as you would any over-the-counter product).


Thick-it is made with modified food starch (starches processed so they dissolve easily in hot or cold liquids) and maltodextrin (an easily digestible carbohydrate). It is tasteless, doesn’t affect hydration, and doesn’t cause constipation. When used as directed, it thickens liquids to nectar, hone, or pudding consistency as needed. In our experience, participants tolerate the thickened liquids very well.
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We are also proud to be a United Way Partner Agency





We have videos available at the Center for our families to borrow! Just let a staff member know which one you would like and they can check it out for you.


 Available titles are:


Accepting the Challenge


Coping Skills


Hands-On Skills


Teepa Snow-Maintain Your Brain


Teepa Snow- End of Life Care & Letting Go


Dementia Care Specialist Qualification Series


Teepa Snow- Improving Emergency Services for Dementia Patients


Teepa Snow- The Art of Caregiving


Teepa Snow- Lewy Body Dementia


Essential Knowledge


The Alzheimer’s Project








   Adult Care Center Board of Directors


President: Thomas Turner, PhD, PT


Vice President: Rebecca Morrison, Psychologist


Secretary: Ellen Cavanagh, BSW, RN, MSN


Treasurer: Kerri Burkhart, CPA


J.D. Berlin


David Booth, PT


Jan Copeland, Realtor, ABR, SRES, SFR, ASP


Chris Francis


Dr. Mariecken Fowler, Neurologist


Tess Newcome


Jeannie Shiley, NHA, CASP


Linda Shimer, MA, CCC-SLP


Sally Stryker


Honorary Board Members


Bill Armstrong


Charles Harris


Julie Reed


Florine Sempeles


Chris and Diane Shipe


J.J. Smith





Greater Winchester Area Parkinson’s Support Group


For info, call group facilitator: Cheryl Reames 


540-662-4632. Meets at Winchester Church of God on 522 North


 Alzheimer’s Association: Alz.org 24/7 HELPLINE 1-800-272-3900








Resources That May Help:





National Institute on Aging/National Institute on Health.


 � HYPERLINK "https://www.nia.nih.gov" �https://www.nia.nih.gov� . Search: Featured Health Topics.


We have literature available upon request. We also have an


 exercise booklet and DVD available for those interested.




















